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 Good day to you all. Another 
Annual General Meeting is now 
in the past and as happens 
every year there are changes 
to our Board. 
 I would like to thank the 
Board members who have de-
cided that, believe it or not, 
there are more important parts 
of their life still to be explored. 
 Thank you to Divana 
McKoen for her service as So-
cial Director. Divana is fighting 
some pretty serious health is-
sues but we know that she will 
face them with the same grace 
and determination that she 
used as a Director. God bless 
Divana, our prayers and our 
thoughts are with you. 
 Also, thank you to Sue Da-
vison for her service as our 
Membership Director over the 
past two years. The main con-
cern that Sue has is being in-
volved with me for 40+ years, 
so she has decided that if she 
has to be with me then she 
might as well enjoy it as a lady 
of leisure! Thanks Sue. 
 There are four other people 
who, although not currently on 
to the Board, have put many 
hours into the Society and are 
now passing on the torch. 
 Christine and Malcolm Cot-
trell are moving on to greener 
pastures. Christine has been 
our Membership Secretary over 
the past few years and Malcolm 

has been our webmaster. 
Through Christine working with 
Sue on membership stuff we 
have got to know Christine and 
Malcolm on a personal level 
and we know that they will be 
sorely missed, not only within 
the Society, but also by their 
friends. Have fun guys! 
 The other two that deserve 
more than just a passing men-
tion have both been recently 
involved with the Social Com-
mittee. 
 Eric Pinnington was our So-
cial Secretary, however he has 
filled many positions with the 
Society over the years. He isn’t 
leaving the Society, it is just 
that he feels a break is needed 
– and if we may say Eric it is 
also very well deserved. 
Thanks for everything Eric. 
 Last, but by no menas least, 
we come to Jacquie Meffin. 
Jacquie was Chairperson of the 
Social Committee, however like 
Eric that is only the latest mani-
festation of her talents. Jacquie 
has filled many, many positions 
with the Society over the years 
and has excelled at them all. 
Although starting to spend 
more time on the west coast 
both her and David will still be 
involved through the position of 
Quartermaster. Thanks for eve-
rything Jacquie. 
 So what is the make-up of 
our new Board? 
 

President – Howard Davison 
Vice-President – Mandy Martin-
Hackett 
Secretary – Linda Cooper 
Treasurer – John Slade 
Past President – Cynthia Cord-
ery 

 
Directors -   
Bob Warnock 
Richard Davison 
Sarah Jones 
Barbara Slade 
Jamie Hackett 
Andrea Friessen 
 

Some names will be well 
known to members and others 
will be not so well known. Over 
the next few months I want to 
get each Board member to 
write a short biography detail-
ing what they have done in the 
past and what they feel they 
can bring to the Society. These 
will be published in future 
newsletters. 
 Suffice it to say that I am ex-
cited about what this Board can 
accomplish if we all work to-
gether and if we listen to the 
requests of our membership. 
 So having said that what are 
the strides that I hope we will 
be able to take over the next 12 
months? 
 We must address the ques-
tion of membership and how 
can we get new and, hopefully, 
younger people. I believe the 
new Board is a definite step for-
ward in that direction. By the 
way this is not a slight against 
our older members. Our older 
members have a vital role to 
play in the Society, but the fu-
ture belongs to the young and 
we have to give them our 
blessing to go forward and 
claim it. 
 To achieve this increase in 
membership I feel that we need 
to move forward on two fronts. 
First we need to improve,     

(Continued on page 4) 
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actually in many instances I be-
lieve I should say implement, 
our advertising policy. We need 
to start incorporating advertising 
that appeals to the young but is 
becoming more main stream 
every month and that is social 
media. Second we need to offer 
diverse activities for our mem-
bers to participate in. There are 
still many people who enjoy a 
cup of tea, sandwiches and pas-
tries, but if we cannot incorpo-
rate a little bit more excitement 
into the activity then we lose the 
young immediately. We need to 

strike a happy balance. 
 We must also look at a long 
term financial plan. Casino 
funds, our main form of fundrais-
ing, are dropping so longer 
hours have now been intro-
duced. We will get the volun-
teers to help but how much 
longer can non-profit organiza-
tions continue to go to the well 
before it dries up? We need to 
look at how much money we ac-
tually need, what we are going 
to use it for and where we are 
going to get it from. 
 There are a number of other 

initiatives that I would like to see 
us undertake and over the com-
ing months I will use this column 
to give you the lowdown on what 
is happening. 
 Again, I end by saying if you 
have any questions, concerns or 
ideas then please let me know. 
You can send me an email at 
presi-
dent@albertaenglishclub.ca  
and I promise to get back to 
you. 

 Howard Davison 

 

2014 Casino 
 

A short preliminary note to let everyone know that we have now heard from the  
Gaming Commission that our dates for the 2014 Casino are  

 

Saturday July 26
th

 and Sunday July 27
th

  
 

at the Argyll Casino   
 

As this is our major source of funding and as we appreciate the funding this provides 
for our programmes, you will guess we need lots of volunteers. Please mark these 
days on your calendar and volunteer if you can. You will soon be hearing from the 
Volunteer Coordinator, Ann Hender. In the meantime, contact me at 780-477-0001 if 
you need information or have any questions.   

 

Thanks.   
 

Cynthia Cordery 

Obituary 
 

It is with a heavy heart that we have to announce the loss of another of our club members on Sun-
day 20

th 
April, Milt Barth. Milt and his late wife Shirley were members for a good number of years. 

Milt served on our board and helped out at Heritage Days , he also helped Shirley ( along with Stan 
and Joyce Fowler) organise the valentine teas. Milt was 79 years old.  
 

We send condolences to his family at this time. 

mailto:president@albertaenglishclub.ca
mailto:president@albertaenglishclub.ca
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!ÌÂÅÒÔÁ 3ÔȢ 'ÅÏÒÇÅ ÏÆ %ÎÇÌÁÎÄ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙ  
#ÈÏÒÁÌ 'ÒÏÕÐ 

0ÒÅÓÅÎÔÓ Á ÎÉÇÈÔ ÏÆ ÐÏÐȟ ÆÏÌËȟ ÁÎÄ  
ÍÕÓÉÃÁÌ ÔÈÅÁÔÒÅ  

 

 
 

7ÉÔÈ ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÇÕÅÓÔ ÔÈÅ %33 3ÃÏÔÔÉÓÈ #ÏÕÎÔÒÙ $ÁÎÃÅÒÓ 
 

 
 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ -ÁÙ ρπȟ ςπρτ 
$ÏÏÒÓ ÁÔ χȡππ ÐÍȟ 0ÅÒÆÏÒÍÁÎÃÅ ÁÔ χȡσπ ÐÍ 

4ÉÃËÅÔÓ ΑρυȢππ 
 

&ÏÒ ÔÉÃËÅÔÓ ÃÁÌÌ υψχ-υςσ-ψωρπ 
 

{ǇƻƴǎƻǊŜŘ ōȅ !ƭōŜǊǘŀ {ǘΦ DŜƻǊƎŜ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ !ƭōŜǊǘŀ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘǎ 

Fifty Years From ThenFifty Years From ThenFifty Years From Then   
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Calling all Singers!  
 

The St. George of England choir is looking for new members. You do not have to be the 
greatest singer in the world, just love to sing! You will learn all about the music we sing, 
as well as join in the camaraderie of belonging to a choir. We meet every Tuesday at ESS 
from 7:30 to 9:30. Come and give us a try!  
 

Contact Divana McKoen at dmckoen@hotmail.com or 780 451 6797 for more info. 

  

ININ GOOD HANDS, YOUR HOME WHILST YOU ARE AWAYGOOD HANDS, YOUR HOME WHILST YOU ARE AWAY 
 

Leaving for business or holidays for a change, a rest, travel to new places 
or visit with family? 
Who looks after your home whilst you are away?  
 

You may not be aware, if some unforeseen occurrence should happen and 
no one has checked your home, that your insurance company may not be 

willing to cover a claim!  
 

Leaving for a weekend or a week your home needs care and attention whilst you are away. 
 

Our children are either too young or too busy to pop in on Mum & Dad’s house to make sure all 
is well. 
 

IN GOOD HANDS, YOUR HOME WHILST YOU ARE AWAY is happy to do this for you, giving 
you peace of mind to enjoy your stay away. 
 

For information on this invaluable service please contact me: 
Sue M

c
Donald  

 

Home. 780-468-6651   Cell.780-686-4095 suemary@shaw.ca 

INSURED, and RCMP SECURITY CHECKED.                                              Sue McDonald 

 Come on in... let's "put the kettle" on and "have a brew".  Sitting down with a delicious cup tea is 
one of my favourite things to do but, did you know that loose tea has many health benefits and is 
also the perfect secret ingredient in many delicious recipes? Let me show you how you can steep 
the perfect cup, whip up a fabulous fruit dip, prepare a low-calorie, yummy meal and even make an 
amazing mar-TEA-ni using our premium loose teas! Contact me for more details and a catalogue. 
Happy Sipping.Sarah.                                                                    sarahsteagarden@gmail.com 

mailto:suemary@shaw.ca
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Alberta St. George of England Society  
 

May 2014 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

    1 
 

2 3 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Choir 
7.30 p.m. —9.30 p.m. 

 

. 

7 
 

8 
 

9 10 
 
 

50 Years 
From Then 

Doors 7 p.m. 
Performance 7.30 

p.m. 

11 
 
 

12 
 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Choir 
7.30 p.m. —9.30 p.m. 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15 
  

16 
 
 
 
 

17 
 
 
 
 

18 19 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Choir 
7.30 p.m. —9.30 p.m. 

21 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 
 
 
 

25 
 

26 27 
 
 
 
 

Choir 
7.30 p.m. —9.30 p.m. 

28 
 
 
 
 

20 30 31 
 
 

 

Tickets for ALL events  
can be obtained from our 

Ticket Manager at (780) 467-4122 
 

 

Cheques can be mailed to; 

38 Estates Court, Sherwood Park, AB. T8B 1M9 
and made out to; ‘Alberta St. George Societyô 


